
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Governing Board Special Meeting of March 9, 2011 

The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on March 9, 2011.  The public session began at 
3:00 p.m., with closed session at 5:00 p.m., followed by open public session at 5:30 p.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Governing Board Interviews and Selects Provisional Appointment for 
Ward V 
Following the passing of Governing Board Vice President Jess H. Reyes on January 31, 
2011, the Governing Board agreed to fill the seat with a provisional appointment rather 
than a more costly election.  An ad hoc application screening committee of two 
Governing Board members, Sheila Grilli and Tomi Van de Brooke, reviewed the 
applicants and decided to forward three applicants to be interviewed by the full 
Governing Board. 
 
Following the interviews at this meeting, the Governing Board selected Robert Calone of 
Pittsburg as the provisional appointment to represent Ward V.  Unless a petition calling 
for a special election, containing a sufficient number of signatures, is filed in the office of 
county superintendent of schools within 30 days of the date of the provisional 
appointment, the provisional appointment shall become an effective appointment until 
the next regularly scheduled election for Governing Board members in 2012. 
 
Reduction of Academic Management Staff Approved 
The Governing Board approved a resolution that approved the elimination of 5 academic 
manager positions effective June 30, 2011; one at CCC and four at DVC.  In addition, the 
resolution gave approval to provide notice to all other academic management employees 
notice on or before March 15, 2011, that they may be reemployed for the 2011-12 
academic year at a reduced number of days of service with a corresponding reduction in 
compensation.  Affected employees may be eligible to retreat into first year probationary 
faculty positions.  This action provides the District maximum flexibility as it faces significant 
financial uncertainty in 2011-12. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON MARCH 23, 2011, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 
AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 

John T. Nejedly, President (Ward IV) • Jess H. Reyes, Vice President (Ward V) • Tomi Van de Brooke, Secretary (Ward II) 
• Sheila A. Grilli (Ward III) • John Márquez (Ward I) • Brandon Amargo, Student Trustee 


